FE delies work Place.

## THE TOBACCO INSTITUTE

1875 I STREET, NORTHWEST WASHINGTON, DC 20008 202/457-4800 • 800/424-9876 SAMUEL D. CHILCOTE, JR.
President

March 12, 1991

## **MEMORANDUM**

TO: The Members of the Executive Committee

FROM: Samuel D. Chilcote, Jr.

RE: Federal Smoking Ban Propósal

We have learned that OMB intends to return to HHS the proposed Presidential executive order banning smoking throughout the Federal workplace. OMB has received critical comments (including substantive and legal problems) from many agencies and departments, including the CIA, GSA and the Departments of Defense, Agriculture, Interior and Labor.

Organized labor was very active in objecting on several fronts to the adverse impact of the proposal on bargaining rights. In addition, dozens of contacts were made throughout the Administration by Members of Congress.

Although this particular proposal appears to be dead, the effort further to restrict smoking in the Federal workplace will continue, as will our vigilance.

SDC/sr

cc: T.I. Senior Staff